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Dates for the Diary: 
 

 
Monday 3 March to Friday 7 March 
VET W’placement – E’taint./ Hos./ Info. Tech. 
 
Tuesday 4 March  
CSSA Swimming Carnival  
     – Warringah Aquatic Centre 
 
Wednesday 5 March 
AICES Basketball 16s and Open Girls – Castlehill 
 
Thursday 6 March 
AICES Basketball Open Boys – Castlehill 
7.pm Information Evening for Parents – Yr 7 Band 
Blazer fittings – Uniform Shop 
• Have you noticed this? Do you need a booking? 

Check now! 
 
Friday 7 March 
Jnr/Snr School Assemblies 
 
Monday 10 March 
CSSA – Swimming 
Yrs11/12 Music Exc – Opera House 
 
Tuesday 11 March 
Boys 15’s/Open Touch Trials – Redfield College 
Girls 15/s/Open Touch Trials – William Clarke College 
 
Wednesday 12 March 
AICES Hockey – Newcastle 
HICES Jnr. School Swimming Carnival  
Snr. School: Yr 10 Vocational Testing 
Choir Tour Information Meeting 5.15pm - PA 
P & F AGM – Snr. Library 7pm 
• Help us plan this year’s activities  

and hear about school activities for ’08. 
 
Thursday 13 March 
Yr 11 Legal Studies Exc. – Sydney 
 
Friday 14 March 
D of E Bronze O’night Training Expd. 
Jnr/Snr School Chapel 
Yr 5 Exc. – Taronga Zoo 
Worlds Greatest Shave 
• Please encourage your child to give,  

in support of this important event. 
 
 
 

From The Headmaster: Dr John Goddard 

 

Last week was a MITIE one! – Mr Rohan Smith convened a 
gathering of the Managers of Information Technology – 
Education, in our Auditorium.  It was great to see both school 
and industry representatives get together at Arndell to talk 
through the latest initiatives in I.T. our great thanks to Mr 
Smith and Mr Mares for making the day possible. 

 

Speaking of Mighty – what a mighty performance it was for the 
Junior School Swimming Carnival to carry on on Thursday of 
this week, despite the most inclement weather.  Mr Walker will 
provide full details – but we all give our thanks to him, Mr 
Harrison and all the Junior School staff for the heroic efforts. 

 

Scholarships 
Parents may have noticed that it is the scholarship season – 
that is, the entrance exam is to be sat on Saturday 10 March 
and entries close on 28 April.  Of course, current Arndell 
students are welcome to enter. What I really want to see, 
however, is that you all bring this opportunity to the attention 
of non-Arndell families; encourage them to have a go and to 
take a look at all we have to offer.  Spread the word! 

 

Year 10 Parents 
Please take note of the Vocational Testing set down for March 
12th.  This is the commencement of an important program for 
your child, running through much of Terms 1 and 2.  Please 
make sure that all Year 10’s are at school and healthy on that 
day! 

 

Easter Service 
Please join us on Tuesday, March 18 March 7pm for our 
annual college and community Easter Service.  You will be 
welcomed with open arms – and with great singing, a great 
message, and refreshments.  Together we will be able to 
celebrate: 
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From the Deputy Headmaster: Mr James Webb 

Swimming Carnival 
What a wonderful day!!  Many thanks to the students for their awesome participation, to the amazing parent helpers 
and to the army of parents who turned up to watch.  You really made it special. To the staff and PE staff, once again, 
a huge vote of thanks for simply making the whole day happen and in particular to Mrs. Cornick for organizing the 
event at such a difficult time of the year.  So little time to prepare. Well done to all. 

Events 
During this term there are a great many things happening, so many opportunities for the students to become involved 
in the life of the College.  What is your child getting involved in?  Space Club, Sport, Dance, Drama and the list goes 
on. Parents what are you involved in?  Can you contribute to sport, drama productions, and dance productions or do 
you have a particular skill that you think might be useful?  If so let us know you may be able to enrich the life of the 
College. On the 12th of March we have our annual Parents and Friends AGM.  I encourage you to come along and 
see what awesome work this group of people do for your children.  Please be one of many and not one of the few. 

Non Compliance 
I have been meeting with various year groups and discussing our College Policy on Non Compliance (Discipline).   All 
students are aware of their responsibilities and the consequences if their actions are such that they prevent others 
from learning, create an unsafe environment, fail to treat others with respect and politeness or damage other people’s 
belongings. If problems do arise we will give you the earliest possible call – alert – to see what we can both do to 
prevent the problem from escalating. 

Have a great weekend. 
 

From the Head of the Junior School:  Mr. Rick Harrison  

On Friday of next week, we will be holding the first of our Awards Assemblies for the year. For those of you new to the 
College, these are held roughly every month in the Auditorium and are an opportunity to recognise the efforts of our 
students by the presentation of Citizenship and Headmaster’s awards as well as the display of students’ work. Year 
Three will be presenting an item and all parents are welcome to attend. Seating for parents is in the upstairs section. 

Don’t forget, if you are interested in before school care, please fill out the form available at student services. 

Quite a range of co-curricular activities are being offered to the students this year, some of which have already started. 
Ranging from dance, to JOLT (Jesus Over Lunch Time), to PB (Personal Best) Running Club to Lego Club and more, 
these activities, held during lunchtime or after school, allow the students to experience things that are additional to 
those things that occur in the classroom.  

As I write, we are about to have our Primary Swimming Carnival and Infants Pool Day. As is normally the case, the 
students are excited and looking forward to a great day, I hope that many of you have the opportunity to join us. 

Events coming up include: 
• CSSA Zone Swimming Carnival, Tuesday, 4th March 
• Awards Assembly (Year 3 item), Friday, 7th March 

Enjoy your weekend. 
 

   

From the Sports Desk: 
YOUR ACCESS TO INFORMATION ABOUT  

HILLS ZONE & 
REPRESENTATIVE SPORT FOR 2008 AT ARNDELL.  

Senior School Swimming Carnival 
Friday 22nd turned out to be one of the hottest days this term! 447 students turned up to compete against each other in 
a fiercely contested swim meet with 12 College records broken. College spirit shone, this was very evident by the 
support shown by both swimmers and spectators for Tom Stever (Yr9) through the last 10m of his race. Phenomenal!  
Many thanks to all staff, parents and student helpers who all worked together, making the day so successful. We even 
managed to complete the whole program! 

Records broken: 
• Hayden Collins: Inter 200m Individual Medley 2.22.67, 16yrs 50m freestyle 25.22, 50m Backstroke 30.57, 

50m Breaststroke 34.86, 100m freestyle 57.09, 50m Butterfly 28.29 
• Tahnie Jackson: 17yrs 50m Freestyle 28.35, 50m backstroke 34.01, 50m butterfly 30.57 
• Dieter Hoffman: 14yrs 50m Backstroke 34.99 
• Johnson Boys 4x50m relay 2.08.02 
• Macquarie Girls 4x50m relay 2.33.81 



House placing & Age Champions will be announced at the next College Assembly in week 6. 
College Swim Team list will be published on the Sports Notice Board by the end of this week and in the Advocate week 
6. 

The Hills Zone Swimming Carnival Monday 17th March at SAC Homebush 5–10pm. Being a night carnival 
students will be expected to make their own transport arrangements for this event. Parent support is greatly 
appreciated. Letters will be distributed to team members during week 6. 

Hills Zone Interschool Sports Competitions Round 2. All draws should have been distributed to all team players. 
Please be sure to keep the draw in a safe place. A reminder, students are expected to arrange their own transport to 
and from the venue. Junior Boys cricket the only exception as Mr Burroughs will drive the boys in the College minibus. 
Results Round 1: 

Senior Tennis 0-6 to Marian College 
Junior Girls Futsal v Masada 3-1 
Intermediate Girls Futsal v WCC 6-8 
Senior Boys Cricket v Gilroy 9-3 
Junior Boys Indoor Cricket v THGS 8-59 

NSW All Schools Triathlon. There a number of College students competing in this event Thursday 28th February: 
Hayden Collins, Ben Tuynman, Dieter Hoffman. Results in week 6. 

Touch Refs Course: 
Any students wishing to do a Level 1 Touch Football Refs Course cost $30 please see Mrs Cornick 
 

 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL COVER DESIGN COMPETITION - 2008 
WINNERS: Mrs Heutt – Visual Arts 

Each year during the first two weeks of Visual Arts, Year 7 and Year 8 students are given the opportunity to enter a 
design competition for the front cover of the Swimming Carnival Program.  There is a winner from each house whose 
artwork features on the front cover of the house program on the day of the swimming carnival. There is also an overall 
winner who is awarded a Visual Arts Prize.  This year the works were judged by Mrs Huett, Mrs Burroughs, Mrs 
Cornick and Miss Southwell, and the house winners were as follows: 

Chisholm:  Lauren Cupit 
Greenway:  Sarah Condon 
Johnson:  Hayley Mitchellhill-Miller 
Macquarie:  Bethany Hughston 
Tebbutt:  Chelsea-May Atkins 

The winning works will be on display on the windows of Art room 1 for the following two weeks and the first place 
winner of the Visual Arts Prize will be announced at the next school Assembly.  Congratulations to each of the House 
winners, and many thanks to the students who entered their designs this year! 

 

 

 
Adolescent School Based Vaccination Program 2008: 

Information was handed out to Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 female students only, early last week in regards to the Adolescent School 
Based Vaccination Program 2008. 
In 2008 the NSW Health Dept will be offering the following vaccines: 

• a three dose course of human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine for female students in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10. 
• a two dose course of hepatitis B and one dose of varicella (chicken pox) vaccine for male and female students 

in Year 7. 
 

1st visit HPV  Yr 7, 8,9,10 female student only Tuesday 18 March, 2008 
  Hepatitis B Yr 7  all students 
2nd visit HPV  Yr 7, 8,9,10 female student only Tuesday 24 June, 2008 
  Varicella Yr 7  all students 
3rd visit HPV  Yr 7, 8,9,10 female student only Thursday 16 October, 2008 
  Hepatitis Yr 7  all students 

The Parent Information Kits for the vaccines will contain the following information: 
• a consent form for parents/guardians to sign.  Please note that a parent or guardian can only give valid 

consent (all forms need to be filled in with either a blue of black pen NOT pencil.) 
• a Question and Answer sheet. 
• information on the privacy issues surrounding collection of personal health details. 

 
Please return the consent forms back to the Administration office (Mrs Whelan) no later than 

Thursday 13th March. 



From the Careers Advisor:  Mrs Goddard 

Mrs Goddard, Careers Adviser is available in 2008 to advise students on a Wednesday and Thursday in H Block on the 
right, as you go into the Library.  Students can make an appointment on the sheets outside the office door or just drop in 
if there is no one else there.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment.    

Year 11 and 12 students may come during study periods, recess, lunch and after school but year 10 students can only 
come during recess, lunch and after school. 

The Seminar Room next door to the Careers office will always be open during Library Hours for students to come and 
browse amongst the many Information Booklets during the times Mrs Goddard is not available as well as when she is.  
Students are welcome to take any booklet that interests them, however a few have to be borrowed through the Library.  

There will also be other notices outside the Careers office that are changed weekly:- 

* Weekly update as to what new booklet information has arrived at the Careers Centre. 

* Weekly printout of email alerts that have been sent to students (see below). 

There will be a new system of email alerts to Year 10, 11 and 12 students’ school email accounts this year.  The 
advantage of going through a different company from last year is that more updated information will be available.  The 
company is called MHSCAREERS and Mrs Goddard has explained the alerts and website to the students. 

Parents are also very welcome to receive these Alerts and then have access to the website for further information.  
Please email your address to Mrs Goddard (even if you did receive them last year) at 
glenys.goddard@arndell.nsw.edu.au and you should begin receiving the alerts within a week.  If not, please contact me. 

I look forward to a lively Careers Centre for 2008.  

 
 

Learning Support Senior School:  Mr Phillip Kirkwood 

Learning Support [Senior School] Information Afternoon 
When: 7th March; 3:30 till 4:30pm 

Where: P.A. Building [Meet in Foyer] 
Who: Parents of students who receive learning support AND Interested Parents 

What: Topics to be discussed include:  
• Support provided at Arndell [The personnel and what we do] 
• How Senior School is Different to Primary School 
• How Learning Support is structured in the Senior School 
• Special Provisions – what these are and who is given this support 
• Peer Tutors - what this wonderful throng of people do 
• Learning Difficulties and the effects these have on students in lessons, exams and assessment tasks 
• Learning Support Profiles – what these are and the support they provide the teachers  

R.S.V.P.: Contact Reception on 4572 3633 

 

Parents needed to help in Learning Support 
In the Senior School we have many examinations and assessments. Some of our 
students require special provisions to help them complete these to the best of their 
abilities. For students who are completing either the School Certificate or Higher 
School Certificate, it is sometimes less stressful if a parent were able to act as either 
the reader or reader/scribe in providing these provisions. The times when you would be 
needed are at mid and yearly exams; around weeks 5 to 6 in Term 2, and weeks 4 to 5 
in Term 4. Lunch is always provided and/or morning tea for parents who are helping 
out 

If you think that you would be able to afford the time needed to provide this invaluable 
task, could you please contact me at the school on 4572 3633, or alternatively email 
me at philip.kirkwood@arndell.nsw.edu.au  

Training and ongoing support will be provided. Mrs Allen and I look forward to working 
closely with many parents in providing the best possible service to our student body. 

The First Meeting will be a Training Afternoon on the  

7th March from 1:30pm to 2:30pm in the P.A. Building. 
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Arndell Anglican College Director 

 
 
Headmaster: 
D/Headmaster/Head of Snr School: 
Head of Junior School: 
Director of Studies: 
Chaplain 
Counsellor: 
 
After School Care:   
Equestrian:  
 
 
P & F President: 
Vice President: 
 
Uniform Shop: 
 
 
Canteens:   
Arndell Community Church: 
 
 
Remote Document Access:     
 

 
Dr. John Goddard 
Mr James Webb 
Mr Rick Harrison 
Mrs Raewyn Dean 
 Rev. Graeme Sedorenko 
Ms Sarah Tabone/Miss Jennifer 
Carey 
0407 474 161 (3.30- 5.30pm) 
Mrs Teena Welsh, 0425 254 412 
teenbean1@westnet.com.au 
http://www.arndell.nsw.edu.au 
Donna Pellew   0417 774 54 
Tina Andersen (Waltho)  
0414 634 453 
Mrs Liz Moore 4572 3254 
Tuesday/Thursday  
8.30-10.30am/2.30-4.pm     
Monday-Friday  (Recess/Lunch) 
Pastor Greg Peisley  
4572 3633/0402 278 483   
Tuesday/Wednesday/Friday 

  http://rds.arndell.nsw.edu.au 

 

DATES FOR 2008:               
Term 1 - 2008 

Thursday 20 March – Staff Development Day 
Thursday 20 March – Monday 24 March – Easter Break 
Friday 11 April – Term 1 finishes 

Term 2 – 2008 
Monday 28 April to Friday 27 June 

Term 3 – 2008 
Monday 21 July to Friday 26 September 

Term 4 – 2008 
Monday 13 October – Wednesday 10 December 
Friday 5 December - College Carols 
Tuesday 9 December - Infants Presentation 
Wednesday 10 December - Primary School Presentation 
Thursday 11 December - Senior School Presentation. 

DATES FOR COLLEGE CAMPS: 
Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

- 4th to 6th June (Deer Park_) 
- 4th to 6th June (Somerset Campsite) 
- 3rd to 6th  June (Port Hacking) 
- 17th to 19th November (Waterslea – Nowra) 
- 4th to 6th June (Blue Gum Lodge) 

 
 

 

     

a contemporary church for  
YOU and YOUR FAMILY. 

We meet every Sunday of the year at 
 10am Arndell Anglican College. 

 6pm Pitt Town Anglican Church Hall 
110 Bathurst Street, Pitt Town 

Contact:  Greg Peisley 

 

Pitstop 
An activity of Arndell Community Church 

where youth can revive and refuel 

Pitt Town Anglican Hall, Pitt Town 
Friday 29 Feb. – “Games for Grots” 

Friday 7 Mar.- Pitstop goes TRUCKIN’ 
Friday 14 Mar. – H2O Night 

 

Energy 
For Children in Years 3-6 
Fridays from 3.30-4.30 at  

Arndell Anglican College – D Block 
Friday 29 Feb. – Peace Man 
Friday 7 Mar. – Fruit Relays 
Fri 14 Mar.-Grotty Goodness  

 
Students: Friday Lunch  “The Way” meet in D1 

Adults: Fridays “People Looking at God’s Word” 9.25am at the College 
 

 

Scholarships for 2009: 
Arndell offers scholarships in a number of areas: 

             *Academic            * Musical 
* Excellent all-rounder 

Applications are invited for scholarships for students 
who will be in Year 7, 9 or 11 in 2009.  Applicants sit for 
a written scholarship examination on Saturday 10 May, 
2008 at the College; in addition, music scholarship 
applicants must present for audition at a date which will 
be shortly after the written examination. Offers are then 
made by the Headmaster in early-mid June. 
Please note: 

• Scholarships generally offer 50% or 25% 
remission of tuition fees. 

• Scholarships are offered to the most able 
only – the top one or two per year group 
who really stand out. 

Application forms may be obtained from the College 
Registrar – Mrs Wilson or by going on line through the 
College’s website: www.arndell.nsw.edu.au  then click 
on the homepage. 

Applications close by 28 March, 2008 
 

From the Youth Liaison Officer:  
Windsor Police Station 

Cyber Bullying  
Students, Parents and others should be mindful of 
the following Communication offences that relate to 
using the internet or mobile phone or telephone to 
commit the following offences.  
          Threat to kill - 10 years gaol.  
          Threat to cause serious harm - 7 years gaol.  
          Hoax Threat - 10 years gaol  
          Menace, harass or be offensive - 3 years gaol. 
          It is an offence to film/possess/on send a           
          student fight - 10 years gaol 
 
 
 

Brainteaser   
 Number 4 

Every issue of the College newsletter will include a 
brainteaser organised by Mr. Billeh.  The answer will be 
published in the following issue. Have fun and God bless 

you all. 
 
You are on your way to visit your Grandma, who lives at the 
end of the valley. It's her birthday, and you want to give her the 
cakes you've made. Between your house and her house, you 
have to cross 7 bridges, and as it goes in the land of make 
believe, there is a troll under every bridge! Each troll, quite 
rightly, insists that you pay a troll toll. Before you can cross 
their bridge, you have to give them half of the cakes you are 
carrying, but as they are kind trolls, they each give you back a 
single cake. How many cakes do you have to leave home with 
to make sure that you arrive at Grandma's with exactly 2 
cakes? 
 
Answer to brainteaser 3:   
The old man temporarily added his camel to the 17, making a 
total of 18 camels. 
1/2 = 9    1/3 = 6    1/9 = 2    For a total of 17. He then takes 
his camel back and rides away 

 
 
 
 

Information for the Advocate needs to be emailed to  
enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au by Tuesdays 4pm 
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From the Uniform Shop: Mrs Liz Moore (4572 3254) 

Blazer fittings will be held on Wednesday 5 March 2008. 

Children must be at school on this day to be fitted. 
(Infants will be fitted first shortly after 9.00am, followed by primary, 

then high school classes at recess) 
Blazers are a compulsory part of the Arndell Anglican College Uniform

and they are individually fitted for each student. 

 

Junior Girls             (Yrs, K-6) 

High School Girls   (Yrs. 7-10) 

Senior Girls            (Yrs, 11-12) 

$160.00 

$170.00 

$195.00 

Junior Boys            (Yrs. K-6) 

High School Boys    (Yrs. 7-10) 

Senior Girls            (Yrs. 11-12) 

$210.00 

$220.00 

$245.00 

Note:   Boys Blazers have extra details. e.g. pockets and lapels, Prices include fittings, alterations and GST.   
Delivery W/C 28/4/2008 

An $80.00 deposit is required to confirm and register your child for a fitting.  This must be paid to the Uniform shop 
before Thursday 28th February, or your child cannot be fitted.  A late fee will apply to anybody requiring a fitting after 5th 
March. 
Year 11/12 students requiring a senior stripe to be applied to their blazer, the senior stripe will automatically be applied 
at the above price.  If you currently have a blazer that fits please bring your dry-cleaned blazer to the Uniform Shop 
before Tuesday 4th march and a senior strip will be applied at a cost of $25.00 to be paid in advance. 
Second Hand Blazers:  anyone wishing to sell their blazer (if in good condition, with the current logo and dry-cleaned) 
can bring them into the uniform shop now. 

 

P&F News: Mrs Donna Pellew - President 
Welcome back. We hope the holidays have left you and your families truly rested and ready for the new school year. 
As you are all probably aware the Parent and Friends Association had a successful year in 2007 and we are working 
towards an even better 2008. Plans are already under way for our yearly events and we look forward to seeing you 
there. 
Our annual general meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 12th March 2008 at 7pm in the Senior School Library. All 
parents and friends are invited. If you are new to the school this is the perfect opportunity to hear what is happening in 
the college, even join the committee. 
I would take this chance to update you all on the pavers purchase last term. Plans to have then laid over the school 
holidays were delayed due to the paver company closing over the Christmas break. The improvements are still going 
ahead at a date still to be confirmed. 
 

Kindergarten Learning the Letter “S”” 
In Week 4, Kindergarten were learning the letter‘s’.  What better ways to learn than by having a scrumptious sausage 
sizzle? 
 

  
 
 

 
Sausages are sizzling s s s. . . 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Resistant Starch: Roshini David Paul Accredited Practising Dietitian  
     Member of the Dietitians Association of Australia 

 
Resistant starch is defined as the total amount of starch and the products of starch degradation that resists digestion in 
the small intestine of healthy people. (Euresta). Some starch resists the breakdown (digestion) in the small intestine 
and get fermented by bacteria in the large intestine. The end products of fermentation are the SCFA’S (Short Chain 
Fatty Acids). These consist primarily of butyrate, propionate, and acetate. These SCFA’S are much needed sources of 
energy for the colonocytes (cells lining the colon). 
NHMRC has released the new nutrient reference values (NRV) and as per the guidelines the suggested Dietary 
Targets for dietary fibre: 

• Men- 38 grams/day 
• Women- 28 grams/day 
• Teens- 20-30 grams/day 

NHMRC’S Nutrient Reference Values report also considered the capacity for certain nutrients to actively reduce the 
risk of diseases when consumed at higher levels. 
Did you know? 
The first commercially available resistant starch was developed in Australia and was first generated in fibre-enriched 
white bread (wonder white) in 1994. 
Hi-maize is an ingredient which can be added to foods without altering the taste or texture of foods. (Continued in the 
next fortnight’s newsletter!!) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Missing: Mitchell White – Year 7 
Sports bag with PE Uniform, Tracksuit, shoes and Socks. 

All clothing labeled. 
If found, please notify the Student Services office. 



 

Charles Dickens’ 
 

A CHRISTMAS CAROL 
THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING BUSINESSES FOR THEIR 

SPONSORSHIP 
 
Gold Sponsor:  LARRY WALKER HOME LOANS   
    Contact – 0412638124 or 
                              www.larrywalker.com.au  

Gold sponsor:       RICHMOND VET HOSPITAL 
                              Complete care for your pets.   
                              Contact - 45784229 

Silver sponsor:    ROUSE HILL FAMILY MEDICAL PRACTICE   
                              Contact – Dr. Stojanovic 96791098 
 

WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR FROM OTHER BUSINESSES OR INDIVIDUALS 
INTERESTED IN PROMOTING THE PERFORMING ARTS AT ARNDELL. 

 

      Gold Sponsor $300+ (receive 6 VIP tickets, 6 VIP suppers and 6 programs) 

      Silver sponsor $200 (receive 4 VIP tickets, 4 VIP suppers and 4 programs) 

      Bronze sponsor $100 (receive 2 VIP tickets, 2 VIP suppers and 2 programs) 

      Friend of the Theatre $50 (receive 1 VIP ticket, 1 VIP supper and 1 program) 

  
All sponsorships are tax deductible. Complete the form below and return it with 

your cash/cheque (made payable to Arndell Anglican College). 
 

 
To Miss Doman re: Sponsorship for a Christmas Carol 
 

Name of Sponsor: ______________________________________ 

Name of Business (if applicable): __________________________ 

Business/Contact details for advertisement in program: 

__________________________________________________________________ 

For your Diary: Performance dates: June 18th, 20th and 21st 

 
FRIDAY JUNE 20TH – BENEFIT PERFORMANCE 

 
THE FRIDAY NIGHT SHOW WILL BE A BENEFIT TO SUPPORT THE CHOIR TOUR TO ENGLAND. 

http://www.larrywalker.com.au/


 
 

 

Once again Arndell Anglican College is participating in the World’s Greatest Shave 
to raise much needed funds for the Leukaemia Foundation. The event will be held 
during lunch time on Friday 14th March.  
 
How can we help? 
On Friday 14th March we will be shaving, colouring and waxing both staff and 
students to raise money for the Leukaemia Foundation. We want to raise as much 
money as we can so House Points are up for grabs to the House that raises the 
most money. 

 
All donations will be collected by Homeroom teachers leading up to the event or donations can be made online at 
www.worldsgreatestshave.com 

Select DONATE on the menu across the top of the page 
Step 1: Select “I am sponsoring someone” 
Step 2: Group name: Arndell Anglican College 
Step 3: Select Mr Burroughs/Arndell Anglican College. Sponsor: Put in your  
details & make the payment. Print receipt. All donations are tax deductible.  

 
On the day, students will be allowed to be out of uniform ONLY if they donate a gold coin during Homeroom. Students 
who do not wish to donate MUST be in full school uniform and not participate in the mufti-day. At lunch time, students and 
staff (are there any brave parents out there?) will be shaved, coloured and waxed in a public viewing under the shade 
cloths next to the gym.  
Last year we raised an impressive $7,536.30 and this year we hope to beat that. Mr Burroughs has agreed to adopt a 
Krusty the Klown hair style if we beat last year’s total. 
Please note: This has been planned for a Friday so that students who colour their hair have all weekend to return it to 
their natural colour as per College policies. The usual penalties will apply for those who remain coloured. Parental support 
with this matter is appreciated.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Arndell Advocate: 

The School Newsletter “The Advocate” is on the School website, however if you would like this to be emailed to you,  
please fill in the note below and return back to Mrs Barbra Whelan. (PA to the Headmaster). 

 
Attention Mrs Whelan: 
 
I wish to have the Advocate emailed to me: 
 
Parent’s Name . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . .                           Email Address: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
 

 

 
TUTORING 

Tutoring is available at various times  
during the week in the following subjects: 

Mathematics (all levels), Physics, Chemistry,  
Biology, Science (all levels) 

Contact:  
Douglas Cooper B.A. (Hons), BSc. (Hons) M.A.MSc, 

Dip.Ed on 
02 9634 6018 or 0418 617 337 

Tutoring 
All Mathematics levels up to 3unit mathematics. 

Recently completed HSC topping 3 unit Mathematics 
and completing 4 unit maths. 

Accepted into B. Engineering/B. Commerce at UNSW. 
Know what is required to obtain strong results. 

Happy to help all levels of Mathematics students. 
Contact Richard McAuliffe on 

(02) 45 723 701 or 0423 733 788. 

Lost Property: 
A system operates in the College which, when operating smoothly ensures the prompt return of lost items to students. The task of returning 
lost items is made virtually impossible when items do not have student names clearly marked upon them. It is the responsibility of students 
and parents to ensure that every item students bring to school is clearly marked; in the High School with the students name and home 
room number, and in the Junior School with the student's name. Due to the exponentially increasing number of items appearing in Lost 
Property any item which is not clearly labelled will be deemed to belong to no one and will be returned to the Uniform Shop automatically 
for re-sale. Regards. 

Mr. O. Laffin 
 

http://www.worldsgreatestshave.com/


 

Australia 
World Day of Prayer is a worldwide movement led by Christian women of 
many traditions who call the faithful together on the First Friday in March 

each year to observe a common day of prayer and who, in many 
countries, have a continuing relationship of prayer and service.  

In February 1986, Australia, in line with most countries, changed its name from "Women's World Day 
of Prayer" to "World Day of Prayer, Australia". 

This years theme is “God’s Wisdom Provides New 
Understanding” bought to you by 

 

 
 

“The land of many waters” 
This year’s artwork incorporates the Cacique Crown, the headdress worn 

by the chief of an Amerindian village or community. The Crown is the 
Crown of The Godhead – the wisdom, light rays, love and togetherness that 

are representative of the providence of God. 
 

The differently shaped stick people joined in a circle at the base indicate 
God made us all differently. We are unique in our appearance, size, gifts, 
talents, colours and nationalities but together we represent His Diverse 

Nature as we are made in “His Image and Likeness”. 

For all of you who believe in the privilege and power of prayer, you are invited to attend the National World Day of prayer for the 
Hawkesbury region to be held this year at the Seventh Day Adventist Church, Suffolk St Windsor Friday 7th March 2008 

Morning Session 10 am          Evening Session 7.30 pm 
LIGHT REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE AT THE CLOSE OF EACH SESSION 

World Day of Prayer is shared by all denominations and goes from strength to strength, recognising 
God's goodness. 

See you there 

 


